
Comments from Pastor Chris  .  .  .
Grace, mercy, and peace be to you from God our Father and from our Lord and Savior, Jesus the Christ. Amen.

We often spend too much time during the holiday season worrying about all the duties and obligations that have been laid on us. We fret about buying this or that gift, we worry about making ends meet when buying said gifts, we frantically try and schedule time for everyone, often running into conflict. The frantic, chaotic pace builds until Christmas, when in an explosive flurry of gifts and chocolate, the season draws to a close.

Amidst this cultural milieu, the still, small voice of the Church offers another way. Advent, that season of preparation and anticipation for Christmas, beckons us to something else. Instead of enslaving ourselves to the cultural tides of money, stuffs, and gluttony, we are called to discipline and an anticipation - not build on the frantic pace of the holidays- but that sort of anticipation that precedes the arrival of a longed for guest. Advent bids us to remember both the fleeting nature of this age and its pleasures and to look for the immanent return of Christ Jesus our Lord. The Church year does not give us only a remembrance of why Christ came in this season, but serves to point us also to his return in glory. 

So, this Advent, take it easy. Instead of losing yourself in the chaos of our culture at this time of year, look to Christ. Spend time with him in prayer and devotional reading. Contemplate on his return and what that means for us as his redeemed people. It is also a helpful reminder to remember that for Christians, Christmas does not begin and end with Christmas day, but lasts twelve days until the day we commemorate the coming of the Wise Men to visit the child Christ, Epiphany (January 6). 

On a more practical note, I would like to remind each of you to remember your parish as this fiscal year draws to a close. As you are aware, our operating expenses increase this time of year in order to keep our building heated. Your contributions keep our ministry going. Whether you give one dollar or one thousand dollars, every penny is needed! On behalf of everyone here at Buffalo Lutheran and St. Paul’s, I thank you for all of your contributions – whether they are financial, temporal, or material. 

Finally, have a blessed Christmas! Enjoy your time with family and friends! Moreover, remember the Christ whose birth, life, and death have given us the reason we celebrate.

Humbly yours in Christ,

Pastor Chris
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All Saints' Prayer service (Nov. 1) - 10

Nov. 3 -   55

Nov. 10 - 53

Nov. 17 - 63

Nov. 24 - 68


December Sunday services will be held at Buffalo Lutheran Church at 9:00 AM, followed by Sunday School. “LITURGY” Bible study follows worship.

Pastor Chris plans to use Thursdays as his office day.    He will offer private confessions 9 AM-Noon.  You can contact him at 749-2309 or 701-710-0446.  His e-mail address is cbrademeyer@gmail.com

Every Wednesday:  Confirmation classes meet at the high school!  7th-8th grades meet from 1:40-2:30 PM; 9th grade meets from 2:35-3:25 PM.
Dec. 4th: Advent Vespers, Buffalo Lutheran Church, 7:00 PM.

Dec. 8th: St. Paul’s Lutheran Church Council meets at St. Paul’s Church following services.

Dec. 10th: Buffalo Lutheran Church Annual Meeting, 10:00 AM.

Dec. 11th: Advent Vespers, Buffalo Lutheran Church, 7:00 PM.

Dec. 11th: Buffalo Lutheran Church Council meeting following Advent Service.

Dec. 18th: Advent Vespers, Buffalo Lutheran Church, 7:00 PM.

Dec. 24th: Christmas Eve Service, Buffalo Lutheran Church, 5:30 PM.

Dec. 25th:  Nativity of the Lord, Buffalo Lutheran Church, 10:00 AM.
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Dear Family and Friends, 

     “For to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and the government will be on his shoulders. And he will be called Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace. “Is. 9:6 NIV 

     The holiday season is upon us once again. It seems that our lives keep getting busier and busier and finding time to sit and take a few moments of reflection can seem overwhelming.  Sometimes the list of all the things that we perceive we have to do for self and others, engulf us with unnecessary activities and finding that “peace” in the storm appears unattainable. We can and need to find that peaceful place and to take time to remember why we celebrate Christmas. The verse above tells us that God comes to us in the form of a child. Not just an ordinary child, but one who has many titles, responsibilities and will shoulder “the government”.  What does that mean to you? How does this Christmas child affect your life?   

    I would encourage you to take some time, even if it is 2 minutes a day, to find your peaceful place. Take a moment, breath deeply, read the verse above and reflect on the words. Jot down what you think or feel. Watch and see how the words of the verse may change or impact your life on different levels throughout this month.  

     I want to wish all of you a Blessed Christmas and may you experience a sense of peace from the Christmas Child this holiday season.

Gwen Fraase RN BSN 
Parish Nurse

Community Health Ministry (CHM)

	Buffalo & Tower City Lutheran Parish
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